
Welcome to the new year.  I want 

to thank all of you who expressed 

your trust in me at 

the annual meeting.  

I will do my best to 

live up to that.  We 

also have a good 

board and set of offi-

cers this year and I look forward to 

working with them.  We have sev-

eral goals this year:  1) Open com-

munications  2) Maintain our fa-

cilities  and 3) Minimize costs 

without increasing our fees  4) In-

crease member participation  5)  

Make our club more visible in the 

community. 

I have posted a list of contact num-

bers for your officers and the board 

out at the range.  By the time you 

read this, the same list should be 

available on the club web page.  If 

you have any thoughts or ideas 

please give me or anyone on that 

list a call and let us know.  We will 

also have FEEDBACK forms 

available at the Leagues and other club 

events.  We will maintain our facilities as 

needed.  At the moment the big item is 

the floor.  We hope to get these tasks 

done with a minimal disruption to open 

shooting or any scheduled events.  Your 

cost to be a member of this club is very 

reasonable.  Something like 14 cents per 

day.  Our shoots and leagues are also 

very reasonable.  We intend to keep it 

that way in spite of the economy.   We 

will be doing a lot of planning this year 

to make the best use of our club funds.   

 This is YOUR club.  I would like to see 

and meet more of you.  Please consider 

coming out to more events this year.  We 

could also use much more help.  This 

would also be a good time to point out 

that the Monthly meeting on the first 

Monday of the month (7:00pm) is open 

to EVERYONE.  I hear the statement “I 

never knew Cheyenne Field Archer ex-

isted”  all the time.  I want to change 

that.  Happy Shooting and Have a 

GREAT year. 

Bob Day    

A word from your President 

Board Meeting 

The regular meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was called to order at 

5:10 pm on January 9, 2010 at the CFA Range by Mac Wilson. 

 

Meeting Minutes & Treasurers Report 
The Minutes of the previous meeting were not read.  Mike Lancaster mo-
tioned to approve the treasurer’s report, Al Tharp Second the motion.  The 
treasurers report was unanimously approved as distributed. 
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2010 
Club Officers 

 
President 

Bob Day 

 
Vice President 

 Bob Graham 

 
Secretary 

Larry Kidwell 
 

Treasurer 
Mary Jo Day 

 
Board Members 

Matt Rusk 

Mike Lancaster 

Al Tharp 

Troy Krawiec  

Alt-Renée Krawiec 

Triple Crown Volunteers  

Bob passed out a sign-up sheet for those that are inter-

ested in volunteering for the 2010 Triple Crown. 

Archer of the Year  

Mac requested all nominations be turned in for Archer 

of the Year, the secret nominations were tallied and 

Neal Perkins was awarded the Archer of the Year. 
Election of Officers  

Officers (Mac Wilson) – Nominations for the 2010 

Board of Directors were read.  There was only one per-

son nominated for each of the major four board posi-

tions, president, vice president, secretary and treasurer.  

There were six nominations for the other board mem-

bers and alternate.  A vote by secret ballot was taken 

and the following were elected to the 2010 CFA Board 

New Business 

– Robert Day, President; Bob Graham, Vice President; 

Larry Kidwell, Secretary; and Mary Jo Day, Treasurer.  

The board members are Matt Rusk, Mike Lancaster, Al 

Tharp, Troy Krawiec and the alternate is Renée Krawiec.  

 

2010 Budget  

The 2010 budget was presented to all members present at 

the meeting for review.  The major items on the budget 

were discussed; a new trailer, a new generator,  Some of 

the cons to purchasing the trailer were the cost of insur-

ance and tags and some the pros were the security during 

major shoots for registration and that the trailer can dou-

ble for registration and hauling targets.   The budget was 

approved as presented. 

 

Old Business 

Bow Press  

The  bow press was approve and has 

been ordered.  

Range Floor 

Range Floor (Mac Wilson) – Mac has 

been working with Kwal on a proposal 

for a new range floor.  He requested we 

table the issue for the next board to ad-

dress  

 

Club Phone 

 

Since there is not a option for just a 

emergency phone, it was motioned that 

the club keep the phone.  A answering 

machine also has been added.  

Shirts & Hats 

Club Shirts & Hats (Robert Day) – The 

club has purchased more hats and shirts to 

sell at our events.   

 

Membership Director 

 

Membership Director (Mac Wilson) – Dur-

ing 2009 the board added a position to as-

sist the club with in managing the member-

ship duties, Membership Director.  This 

position is a non-voting position and the 

person will be appointed by the board of 

directors.  Anyone interested in this posi-

tion must submit a letter of intent to the 

president.  The 2010 Membership Director 

is Mel.  It was suggested to add the Mem-

bership Director’s contact information to 

the membership application.  The board 

agreed to make this happen. 
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR — 
 
 Target Shoots -  Feb 21 
 Triple Crown - January 23, February 27, March 27 
 State Vegas - February 6 & 7 
 

See flyer in next months newsletter for more details. 

Upcoming Events 

Triple Crown weekend  

January 22-23 

 

The card reader will be changed out  

on the 31st of January. So please 

Get your membership renewed ASAP. 

 

 

 

Reminder 



P.O. Box 20790 

Cheyenne, WY 82003 

Phone: 307-638-9951 
 

We are on the web! 

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com 

Have Bow, Will Go!! 

Cheyenne Field Archers 

THANK YOU 
A big THANK YOU to 

everyone that is opted 

to receive the newslet-

ter by email. 

Next Board meeting 
February 1st, 7:00 pm 


